
My first trip with MOY 

 

During Easter Holiday 2017, I went to Guangdong Foshan with MOY to join the 饮

水思源 concert with some other students from Guangdong and Macau. This was my 

first overseas trip with the orchestra.  

At the first day on my trip, we went to practice in the afternoon. At that night, I 

bumped my head into the night table at the hotel room. At first, my roomie ‘big 

brother’ helped me to let the bleeding stop. I was still very happy and didn’t feel pain 

at all! But when the teachers said the injury was deep, then I started getting scared. 

When the other teachers and my mom came, I felt more scared, then, my mom said I 

need to go to the hospital! 

The first doctor helped me to open the binder and check the wound, she said that the 

wound needs stitching. I was even more scared because I was afraid of the pain and 

there might be an ugly scar left on my head. I stood there and did not wish the doctor 

to operate on me. The doctor couldn’t wait and then she was gone, disappeared! Then 

Ms. Cheung helped to find another doctor. This one checked my wound and said that 

he could apply some glue on the wound, it would also be OK. After hearing that, I 

was relieved. Then I let the doctor operate on me when I held my mum’s hand very 

tight. The next day I felt nothing’s wrong with my head….  

We had more practice and gave a great performance on 16 April. On 17 April, the last 

day on the trip. I didn’t want to leave and I stood next to a tree and cried. Until the 

teachers came and said we could see each other on the coming Saturday, then I sat on 

the taxi with my mum and left.  

I will always miss my first trip with MOY and don’t be too naughty.  

 

Henry, Kong Pak Hang 
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